
The Edge & The Box Bar admissions policy 

The Edge & The Box Bar is a member’s club. Entry will be prioritized for members. We accept applications for 

membership all year. Membership is granted on an individual basis. You are more likely to be granted 

membership if you are a regular to the venue, recommended by an existing member, or are known to the 

staff.  

Friends of members, at the discretion of management, are permitted into the venue. Members are 

responsible for their guests.  

Guests of the club, who do not have membership, whether with a member or not, may be permitted into the 

venue at the discretion of the management.  

We do not guarantee entry prior to arriving at the venue. This includes any pre-paid tickets, or entry included 

as part of a VIP package. These are subject to the same admission requirements. Arrive early, or at the time 

agreed at the time of sale to avoid disappointment. This includes any government-imposed restrictions, such 

as those related to covid. It is your responsibility to ensure you are in compliance with such restrictions.  

We do not offer refunds for pre-paid tickets. 

Large groups will only be permitted by prior arrangement with management.  

To help ensure that the venue remains a safe place for our members, we operate ID scanning as a condition 

of entry. The data collected by this process is for the purpose of complying with night life regulations, and 

assisting the police as required. If you would like to know more about how we handle your data, please email 

us at contact@theedgesouthampton.com  

If you are unable to provide valid ID, you may not be permitted into the venue. We accept passports, driving 

licenses and pass cards. If you or anyone in your party is at all unsure, please get in touch before arriving. 

Some forms of ID cannot be scanned and may require a secondary ID, if unable to provide a secondary ID, 

entry will be down to the discretion of management. 

Anyone who we feel is intoxicated on arrival will not be permitted into the venue. Please drink responsibly 

whilst inside, as we don’t want anyone to leave before the rest of your party!  

We operate a zero-tolerance policy on illegal drugs. Anyone caught in possession will be barred from the 

premises and may be reported to the police. We reserve the right to eject you and your entire party if anyone 

is found to be using illegal drugs – so please behave!  

We operate a dress code on entry. We ask you to arrive at the venue like you planned to be with us. We ask 

that guests do not wear sportswear or labor work wear. 

Photography taking place. This is for promotional and archival purposes. These may appear on our online 

platforms. Please inform the venue photographer if you do not wish your photo to appear online. This includes 

any photos taken with the magic mirror. Contact us directly if you would like any digital media removed from 

our online platforms. Use of professional camera’s - such as DSLR’s, are not permitted to be used on the 

premises unless permission is granted by the General Manager.  

Please treat the venue, its staff and other customers with respect.  We are a gay venue, and we ask that you 

respect this.  

Finally – please come with an open mind, be ready to strut your stuff on the dancefloor, and make sure you 

are looking fabulous at all times! 


